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Of the things we think, say, or do: 
对于我们所想、所说、所做的事情，
我们应该事先扪心自问：
1. Is it the truth? 
是否一切属于真实？

2. Is it fair to all concerned 
是否各方得到公平？

3. Will it build goodwill and  
better friendships? 
能否促进亲善友谊？

4. Will it be beneficial to all concerned? 
能否兼顾彼此利益？
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Coming Events Birthday of the Month: October
01 — Richard Zhang   
11 — Frank Yih

25 — Oliver Ye
29 — David Smith
            Christophe Leconte

11 Oct. -  Weekly Meeting 23 Oct - Sh Butterfly Football Cup 

11.10 —  Weekly Meeting @Kunlun                         7:30 - 8:30 pm
18.10 —  Weekly Meeting @Kunlun                         7:30 - 8:30 pm
23.10 —  Sh Butterfly Football Cup                          7:30 - 8:30 pm
25.10 —  Fellowship @TBD                                       7:30 - 8:30 pm



What a crowdy and busy evening it was at our latest meeting at RCS! Because of 
the total lock down first and and the summer break after, it really has been some 
time since we gathered and entertained so many of our members and guests. 
The atmosphere was cheerful, everyone was chatty and curious to know about 
each other’s latest happenings. 
Under Richard’s guidance, the crowd struggled a little with the new version of 
the 4-ways test. Carlotta introduced and welcomed the long list of visitors and 
guests. Our September birthday celebration was also pretty busy with 5 of our 
members ready to blow the candles! 
After the dinner was served, Carlotta grabbed the mic for her Rotary Moment, 
followed by Thilman who performed his Rotary Minute.
Since we are all finally back after the summer break, Rita (our former president) 
had the chance to deliver the Paul Harris Fellow recognition to a long list of 
members and honorary members for their service and contribution last year.
Next, Tiziana collected quite a good amount of bell rings, mostly from people 
who were happy to reunite, happy for our new president in charge, David, and 
happy for our fellow’s baby’s birth...

The evening was so busy we started with a slight delay with what actually was 
the main event of the evening: our great speaker Christopher Moses gave us a 
detailed and wide overview about the situation of the international education in 
China, spanning the recent years. He then went through the changes brought by 
Covid and the zero cases policy, trying to forecast the developments in the com-
ing future. With a deep knowledge about the topic and a right dose of irony, our 
members were well entertained. We all turned in so many questions that David 
had to stop them at a certain point just to put an official end to the meeting, but 
invited people to stay longer and keep the conversation going. 

Dinner Attendance:
Members 21
Visiting Rotarians   00
Guests 12
Total Headcount 33

                           HAPPY MONEY  RMB10,000.00

Highlights from our latest dinner
Tuesday, Oct. 11th, 2022
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The origing of Paul Harris Fellow recognition

The Paul Harris Fellow recognition acknowledges individuals who contribute, or who 
have contributions made in their name, of $1,000 to The Rotary Foundation.

Rotary established the recognition in 1957 to encourage and show appreciation for sub-
stantial contributions to what was then the Foundation’s only program, Rotary Foun-
dation Fellowships for Advanced Study, the precursor to Ambassadorial Scholarships.
The first Paul Harris Fellows included past RI Director Allison G. Brush, who served 
during the 1937-38 Rotary year, and longtime RI Treasurer Rufus F. Chapin, both for do-
nations made in 1946. Mrs. Adan Vargas was the first woman to receive the recognition, 
for a gift made in 1953. Mrs. Harry L. Jones was the second, and one of only five people 
recognized for contributions actually made in that inaugural year. 

Early Paul Harris Fellows received a certificate of recognition. In 1969, the Foundation 
unveiled the first Paul Harris Fellow medallion at the Rotary Convention in Honolulu, 
Hawaii, USA. Japanese metal artist Fiju Tsuda created the piece under the direction of 
former Foundation Trustee Kyozo Yuasa. Today, Paul Harris Fellows receive a certificate 
and pin. They are also eligible to buy a Paul Harris Fellow medallion. 

Rotarians have a tradition of supporting the Foundation by honoring others. Ida LeTulle 
Taylor became a Paul Harris Fellow in 1978 when her husband, Vann Taylor, who was 
serving as a district governor, made a donation in her name in honor of their 34th wed-
ding anniversary. The gift also made her the 25,000th Paul Harris Fellow.

At the International Assembly in 1979, incoming RI President James Bomar challenged 
each Rotary club to make one non-Rotarian a Paul Harris Fellow. The Rotary Club of 
Pikesville, Maryland, USA, responded by making a donation in the name of Mother 
Teresa in 1980. The entertainer Pearl Bailey also became a Paul Harris Fellow through 
a joint effort of the Rotary clubs in Cape Cod, Massachusetts. 

Many other notable figures have been named Paul Harris Fellows, including U.S. Pres-
ident Jimmy Carter, Russian President Boris Yeltsin, U.S. astronaut James Lovell, UN 
Secretary-General Javier Perez de Cuellar, and polio vaccine developer Jonas Salk.

The number of Paul Harris Fellows reached the 1 million mark in 2006.

A.Z. Baker, 1955-56 RI president, admires a newly minted 
Paul Harris Fellow medallion at the 1969 Rotary Conven-
tion in Honolulu, Hawaii, USA.

The first Paul Harris Fellow medallion, left, and a later version. 
Various lapel and neck ribbons were used with this medallion 
throughout the years.

Left: The first men’s lapel pin. Right: The second men’s lapel pin.

Left: Introduced in 1984, the blue-stone Multiple Paul 
Harris Fellow pin recognizes additional donations up to 
$6,000. Right: Red-stone Multiple Paul Harris Fellow pins 
were introduced in 1988 to bridge the gap between the 
blue five-stone pin and Major Donor recognition levels.
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